

المحرسة الإنجليزية الحديثة THE ENGLISH MODERN SCHOOL CAMBRIDGE CURRICULUM



P.O Box: 875, Doha – Qatar. Tel.: 44111911 / 44173494. Fax: 44883819 Email: office@emswakra.net. Website: <u>www.emswakra.net</u>. 44883819 فاكس: 875، الدوحة – قطر نظيفون: 44111911 / 44173494. فاكس:

Ref: ast/LO/0189-1415

1st November 2014

Dear EMS Parents,

We are very excited to have you and your children become part of the EMS Family. Every staff member has been working very hard to ensure our students settle well into school. We have set very high expectations and made plans to guarantee that every student at EMS will be successful in this academic year.

Learning and development

Student academic success is the main goal of every staff member at EMS Wakra. We strive to ensure that every student is educated to the highest level and are prepared to offer more time and support to anyone who needs it. I ask for your support and participation in this by sending your child to school every day, encouraging your child to read at least 30 minutes every evening, monitoring your child's homework and asking your child to share what they learnt after each school day.

We are continuing to make improvements in the way our students learn. The use of ICT in developing students' learning can be seen across the school. Students are engaged and focused in their learning using their listening skills. We offer after school activities to students and we encourage them to participate.

Sports at EMS

27.11.2014

Our PE department has been very busy preparing students to attend several events in association with (QPSSA)Qatar private school sport association). Thank you to Mr Frank and all the teachers who are helping after school in an effort to prepare students for their events and tournaments. Students who participated in these tournaments are awarded certificates in assembly.

: Early release at 12:00 pm

November dates for your diary

Monday 03 November 2014 : Year 3 trip to Aspire Zone
Tuesday 04 November 2014 : Year 4 trip to Aspire Zone
Wednesday 05 November 2014 : Years 5 & 6 trip to Aspire Zone
13.11.2014 : Early release at 12:00 pm (PD)
19.11.2014 : Book fair for Primary (Years 1 to 6)
27.11.2014 : Coffee morning

School Classroom Layout:

Block A : Nurse Room

Block B

Ground Floor	First Floor
Reception	Year 1 Neptune
KG1 Butterfly	Year 1 Sun
KG1Caterpillar	Year 1 Moon
KG 1Bumblebee	Year 1 Star
KG 1 Honeybee	Year 1 Star
KG 1 Ladybird	Year 1 Mercury
KG 2 Strawberries	
KG 2 Apple	
KG 2 Orange	

Block C

Library	
Year 5	
KG 2 Pineapples	
KG 2 Grapes	

Block D

Ground Floor	First Floor
Year 2 A	Year 3 A
Year 2 B	Year 3 B
Year 2 C	Year 3 C
Year 2 D	Year 4 A
	Year 4 B
	Year 6

COMMUNICATION

We continually strive to work well in partnership with parents, stakeholders and care givers in our school and local community. In our effort to do this we welcome your ideas, suggestions and compliments. In the event that you do have any complaints, we will listen and do everything possible to find a resolution to any issues you may have.

We humbly ask you to refrain from shouting at our staff or using unpleasant words or language when making a complaint. Shouting and aggressive behaviour towards members of staff can be an intimidating and frightening experience. Most of our staff has travelled from their home country to teach and educate our wonderful students. In addition, students are often very unhappy to see their parents shout at other adults in their school and it makes them feel uncomfortable. Thank you for your understanding in this matter.

Please kindly note the school communication procedures below:

- Email (office@emswakra.net).
- Complete an enquiry form on our school web site under the tab (contact us).
- Contact reception and complete enquiry form, over the phone or in person.
- Place your comments & suggestions in the suggestion box located in reception

We look forward to hearing your comments, compliments and suggestions.

Please continue to check our website for our upcoming events and other information

Social Network

Social networking is a great tool of communication which is accessible to us. However, we need to remember that it is a public forum accessible to all, including strangers. Therefore, we urge you not to discuss nor post pictures of other children in our school as other parents and guardians may be sensitive about their child's photo being posted on social networking sites.

Pick Up and Drop Off – Child Security

Please ensure that whoever is dropping off and picking up your child from school takes full responsibility and due care when they do so. Children must not be left unattended by drivers, nannies or any other adult looking after them.

Password:

Parents of students from KG to Year 2 must create a password and hand it in to a member of staff at Reception. This is to ensure the safety of your child. Whoever is collecting the child should have the password.

Best regards

Omolola Wright Head of school

السادة أولياء الأمور الكرام،

إنه لمن دواعي سروري أن تكونوا وأطفالكم جزء من المدرسة الإنجليزية الحديثة. فيعمل كل من أفراد المدرسة بجهد لضمان إستقرار طلابنا في المدرسة بشكل جيد. فلدينا توقعات وخطط كثيرة لضمان أن كل طالب في المدرسة الإنجليزية الحديثة يحقق النجاح هذه السنة.

التعلم والتطور

إن نجاح الطلاب أكاديمياً هو الهدف الرئيسي لكل العاملين بالمدرسة الإنجليزية الحديثة. فنحن على يقين أن كل طالب سوف يتلقى تعليمه على أعلى مستوى، فقد قمنا بالتحضير لإعطاء دعم ووقت أكبر لكل طالب/ طالبة في حاجة إليه. فإني بحاجة لدعمكم ومجهوداتكم معنا عن طريق إرسال أطفالكم إلى المدرسة كل يوم، تشجيعهم على القراءة لمدة 30 دقيقة على الأقل يومياً، متابعة الواجبات المدرسية لأطفالكم وسؤالهم عن ما تعلموه في المدرسة لمشاركتهم فيه.

تستمر المدرسة في العمل على تحسين طريقة تعلم أو لادنا. لذلك تستخدم المدرسة تكنولوجيا المعلومات لتطوير تعلم الطلاب، فنقوم بتحفيزهم على تركيز قدراتهم في التعلم عن طريق استخدام مهاراتهم السمعية. تقدم المدرسة للطلاب نشاطات ما بعد اليوم الدراسي وتشجعهم للمشاركة بها.

الرياضة في أي إم إس

لقد كان قسم التربية الرياضية منشغل جداً لتجهيز طلابنا لحضور الكثير من البطولات بالتعاون مع (ك بي س س أه)المؤسسه الرياضيه لمدارس قطر الخاصه). شكراً للسيد فرانك ولجميع المعلمين الذين ساهموا في إعداد الطلاب لهذه الأحداث والبطولات. يتم إعطاء شهادات تقدير للطلاب الذين شاركوا في هذه البطولات في يوم التجمع الإسبوعي.

تواریخ هامة في شهر نوفمبر:

- الإثنين 3 نوفمبر 2014: رحلة الصف الثالث إلى أسباير زون
- · الثلاثاء 4 نوفمبر 2014: رحلة الصف الرابع إلى أسباير زون
- الأربعاء 5 نوفمبر 2014: رحلة الصفان الخامس و السادس إلى أسباير زون
- 13/11/2014 الإنصراف المبكر في تمام الساعة 12:00 ظهرا (التنمية المهنية للمعلم)
- 19/11/2014معرض الكتاب للمرحلة الابتدائية (من الصف الاول إلى الصف السادس)
 - 27/11/2014 القهوة الصباحية مع اولياء الامور
- 27/11/2014 الإنصراف المبكر في تمام الساعة 12:00 ظهرا (التنمية المهنية للمعلم)

تخطيط فصول المدرسة:

مبنى أ : غرفة الممرضة

<u>مبنی ب</u>

الطابق الأول	الطابق الأرضي
الصف الاول الأبتدائي Neptune	الاستقبال
الصف الأول الأبتدائي Sun	الصف الاول رياض أطفال Butterfly
الصف الاول الأبتدائي Moon	الصف الاول رياض أطفال Caterpillar
الصف الأول الأبتدائي Star	الصف الاول رياض أطفال Bumblebee
الصف الاول الأبتدائي Mercury	الصف الاول رياض أطفال Honeybee
	الصف الاول رياض أطفال Ladybird
	الصف الثاني رياض أطفال Strawberries
	الصف الثاني رياض أطفال Apple
	الصف الثاني رياض أطفال Orange

مبن*ی* ج

المكتبة
الصف الخامس الأبتدائي
الصف الثاني رياض أطفال Pineapples
الصف الثاني رياض أطفال Grapes

<u>مېني د</u>

الطابق الأول	الطابق الأرضي
الصف الثالث الأبتدائي A	الصف الثاني الأبتدائي A
الصف الثالث الأبتدائي B	الصف الثاني الأبتدائي B
الصف الثالث الأبتدائي C	الصف الثاني الأبتدائي C
الصف الرابع الأبتدائي A	الصف الثاني الأبتدائي D
الصف الرابع الأبتدائي B	
الصف السادس الأبتدائيA	

الاتصالات

نحن نسعى باستمرار للعمل بشكل جيد في شراكة مع أولياء الأمور و القائمين على المدرسة والمجتمع المحلي وفي جهودنا للقيام بذلك نرحب بكل الأفكار والاقتراحات. في حال كان لديك أي شكوى، فإننا سوف نستمع إليك ونقوم بكل ما هو ممكن لإيجاد حل لأية مشاكل قد تكون لديكم. و نحن نطلب منكم بكل تواضع الامتناع عن الصراخ في موظفينا أو استخدام كلمات أو اسلوب غير لائق عند التقدم بشكوى. الصراخ والسلوك العدواني تجاه أعضاء هيئة التدريس يمكن أن يكون تجربة مخيفة خاصتا ان معظم موظفينا قد أتوا من أوطانهم لتعليم وتثقيف طلابنا الرائعين. و يجب مراعاة ان الطلاب في كثير من الأحيان يستئون لرؤية أهلهم يصرخون في معلميهم او موظفى المدرسة مما يجعلهم يشعرون بعدم الارتياح. شكرا لتفهمك في هذا الشأن.

يرجى التكرم بملاحظة إجراءات الاتصالات المدرسة أدناه:

- أرسل لنا رسالة بالبريد الالكتروني (office@emswakra.net) .
- ارسال بريد من على موقع المدرسه الالكتروني من خانه contact us الاتصال تليفونيا او ملء استمارة في الاستقبال.
 - الرجاء وضع تعليقاتكم واقتراح في صندوق الاقتراحات الموجود في الاستقبال .

ونحن نتطلع الى الاستماعالى تعليقاتكم، واقتراحاتكم.

الرجاء الإستمرار في متابعة موقعنا على الإنترنت تحت عنوان "حدث" لمعرفة الأحداث والتواريخ الهامة لمدرستنا

الشبكات الاجتماعية

الشبكات الاجتماعية هي أداة عظيمة للتواصل و لكننا يجب أن نتنكر أنها منتدى عام متاح للجميع، بما في ذلك الغرباء لذا فإننا نحثكم على عدم المناقشة او نشر صور لأطفال آخرين في المدرسة لان الآباء الآخرين قد تكون لديهم حساسة تجاه نشر صور أطفالهم على مواقع الشبكات الاجتماعية.

توصيل و أصطحاب الاطفال - أمن الطفل

يرجى التأكد من أن كل من يقوم بتوصيل و أصطحاب طفلك من المدرسة يتحمل المسؤولية الكاملة والعناية الواجبة عندما يفعلون ذلك. الأطفال لا يجب أن تترك دون مراقبة من قبل السائقين والمربيات أو أي شخص بالغ آخر يقوم برعايتهم.

كلمة السر:

يجب على أولياء أمور الطلبة من الروضة إلى السنة 2 إنشاء كلمة مرور وتسليمها الي لحد الموظفين في الاستقبال. و هذا لضمان سلامة طفلك. و علي كل من يأتى لأصطحاب الطفل يجب أن يكون لديه كلمة السر.